Minutes

Special Meeting of the Village of Spring Green Plan Commission, 

And Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee
Wednesday, December 28, 2011
Held at Village Office

154 N. Lexington Street

7:00 p.m.

1. Marcus called meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. as a Special Meeting of the Spring Green Plan Commission, and Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee. 
Members present: Joel Marcus, Greg Prem (JEZC), Eugene Hausner, Bob Tennant (JEZC), Brad Hutnik (JEZC), and Lew Averill. Michael Broh was absent. 
JEZC members present: Sheryl Jones, Jim Sprecher, and John McKenna.
Others present: Wendy Crary, Jay Gilles, Brent Winkers, Mark Wozmik, and Ed Lilla.
2. Crary appointed minute taker.
3. Motion by Tennant, second by Prem, to approve meeting agenda. Motion passed with all in favor.

4. Preliminary consultation with Beakert Corporation regarding the addition of “Special Trade Contractors” as a permitted use in the B-3 Village & Extraterritorial Highway Commercial District. Marcus stated, “I want to thank everyone for attending this special meeting.” Marcus continued by explaining that the Village Office received an inquiry from Beakert about relocating to a building in the B-3 District and that “Special Trade Contractors” is not listed as a permitted use or a conditional use. Jay Gilles said, “Beakert Corporation has been working with Cardinal and the situation we are in right now is we need to find a new location for a small portion of the business.” “Our main focus is to stay as close to Cardinal Glass as we can and the only location that will work in Spring Green is in the B-3 District.” “We have looked at a couple locations in Richland Center and Reedsburg.” “Can we get “Special Trade Contractors” added to the B-3 so we can stay in Spring Green?” Mark Wozmik informed the Plan Commission and JEZC that he had some pictures of what Beakert Corporation does and he passed them out. Jones asked, “How many people will be moving to the new location?” Wozmik replied, “Four total.” McKenna inquired about the company’s sanitation usage. Wozmik stated “Strictly restroom usage only”. Gilles informed the Plan Commission that the company falls under extremely strict ISO requirements. McKenna asked, “Will the business produce or create outside noise?” Gilles responded, “No.” The Plan Commission and JEZC discussed adding the use which would allow Beakert to move to the B-3 District. It was noted that “Special Trade Contractors” is listed as a conditional use in the B-1/Downtown District and is listed as a permitted us in the B-2 and most of the other business districts. Marcus stated, “We need to establish if we want to move on to the next step with a public hearing.” Joint Vote: Motion by Averill, second by Hausner, to authorize the Village Clerk to proceed with the publishing of a notice for a public hearing on January 18, 2012, to add “Special Trade Contractors” as a permitted use in the B-3 District. Motion passed with all in favor. 
5.  General Public Comment. There was no general public comment at this time. 
6. Adjourn.  Motion by Averill, second by Tennant, to adjourn at 7:32 p.m.  Motion passed with all in favor.

